PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 14th FEBRUARY 2018

Date:                                            Wednesday 14th February 2018
Meeting Commenced:               5.00 pm

Members Present:                       LV

                                                      BW

                                                      HW   

                                                      JM

                                                      DR

                                                      Dr RP

Introduction: LV chaired the meeting. There were apologies from DN and MN. LV welcomed DR, who was attending for the first time. GM summarised matters which had been discussed at the November meeting. Dr RP related developments:-

Nurse Practitioner: The recently appointed nurse practitioner – Sarah Birch - was now attending the surgery each Thursday between 8.30 am and 2.30 pm. She would see patients on her own and would prescribe where necessary, but Dr RP would be on hand to deal with matters which needed to be referred. Usually she would work from the nurses room. Some PPG members had already met her and valued her work. 

Extended Access: Dr RP said members would likely have noted the media reports about the NHS wishing GP's to extend their opening hours to improve service to patients and particularly to reduce pressure on Hospital A&E units. Our surgery was currently providing extra hours during the winter. That arrangement would run until Easter. There was a requirement that further arrangements should be in place from April 2018. An additional one and a half hours of appointments per week was required of our surgery. Dr RP said he would prefer to provide that during the week rather than over the weekend. Members were concerned at the heavy and increasing workload which was falling on Dr RP and the staff. They considered that the best way to contain that was for the extra hours to be worked during the week. Only one or two appointments would be booked in the 'extra' period; the remainder of the time would be available for emergency appointments.
Opiate prescription:  Dr RP and LV referred to initiatives from the NHS to limit the prescription of potentially addictive opiates. Members agreed the need for pain management referrals and clinics to alleviate the problem.

Health Improvement Grant:  At the November meeting the availability of a £5k grant from NHS England had been outlined. An action plan now needed to be finalised. Initiatives such as smoking cessation clinics and weight management clinics were mentioned. One proposal was to use part of the funding for a video screen in the waiting room. The screen could show general health information video clips and specific information about the surgery. Members who had seen these systems set up in other surgeries, hospital A&E areas, etc, felt that they worked well. One advantage of a video information system for our surgery would be that an opportunity would be created to drastically reduce the amount of printed information notices on the walls of the waiting room. Members felt that much useful information was simply not getting through to patients because the volume made it all appear as 'wallpaper'.  Dr RP would look into having part of the grant used for a video information system.

'GP forward view' / community pharmacists: Dr RP said the appointment of the nurse practitioner was part of a wider NHS initiative to make best use of all available health practitioners to reduce pressure on GP's. Another specific plan was to have clinical pharmacists working with GP surgeries. There was a current funding arrangement for three years whereby NHS England would pay half of the cost of a clinical pharmacist – the intention beyond that was that the GP practice would fund the cost. The concept was that the clinical pharmacist would come to the surgery for around 5 or 6 hours per week and review the medication of those patients with repeat prescriptions for long term conditions. There was room upstairs in the surgery for the clinical pharmacist to do this. At a later stage the clinical pharmacist might have training to see patients on his or her own. This involvement of a clinical pharmacist was separate from what some pharmacies did presently – call patients in from time to time to discuss their medication. Part of the rationale for the appointment of a clinical pharmacist acting as a community pharmacist was to get better more effective prescription and avoid waste. Members had mentioned at the November meeting the problems which arose through over-prescription and patients 'stock-piling' medication. Members saw it as essential that the NHS should be as efficient as possible and reduce costs. 
Proactive Care Practitioner: A further matter, touched upon at the November meeting, which was part of this wider NHS initiative was the appointment of a Proactive Care Practitioner. They would look at how best to address the challenge of patients with multiple illnesses, those who did not attend surgery, etc. The PPG would be told of any developments.

Practice Survey: Last year's survey of patients by the practice had given very positive results. This year's survey was planned for September. It was hoped there would be 50+  responses.
Music in the waiting room: There had been a complaint about the volume of the background music in the waiting room. Members noted that the introduction of background music had been agreed at a previous PPG meeting in order to minimise the risk of confidential discussions in the doctor's and nurse's rooms being overheard. Obviously the volume was a matter of judgement; if anyone on a particular day found it irritating they could always ask at reception for it to be turned down.

Group sessions: There had been some recent adverse comment in the national media about the NHS holding 'group sessions' for patients with particular conditions. One member said he had recently attended a Diabetes Awareness Course for a group of patients from local surgeries who had been identified by their GP's as at risk of becoming diabetic. He had found it very useful indeed and not a source of embarrassment or loss of privacy. Members felt strongly that the NHS had to continually look at new ways of doing things in order to best serve patients and reduce costs.
Prescription Box: Members were informed that there was now a box in the lobby where repeat prescriptions could be left. The box would be checked twice daily.
PPG notices: HW asked if PPG notices on the walls of the waiting room could better be grouped together; perhaps on a noticeboard or colour co-ordinated? It was agreed that that would be looked into alongside considering the possible installation of a video information screen.
Meeting ended: At approximately 5.55 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 25th April 2018 at 5.00pm.

